
 

 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 
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Date: June 21, 2023  

 

To:    Office of the Code Reviser 

 

From:  Jill Wisehart, Environmental Justice Coordinator 

 

Subject: Significant Agency Action Determination   

 

 

On July 1, 2023, the Washington State Department of Agriculture (Department) will 

begin conducting Environmental Justice (EJ) Assessments when considering significant 

agency actions in accordance with RCW 70A.02.060 in order to 1) inform and support 

the Department’s consideration of overburdened communities and vulnerable 

populations when making decisions, and 2) assist the Department with the equitable 

distribution of environmental benefits, the reduction of environmental harms, and the 

identification and reduction of environmental and health disparities. 

 

EJ Assessments will be conducted on the following significant agency actions after July 

1, 2023:   

• Adopting or developing significant legislative rules as defined in RCW 34.05.328. 

• Adopting or developing new grant or loan programs initiated after July 1, 2023. 

• Designing or awarding capital projects, grants, or loans of $12 million or more. 

• Developing agency request legislation. 

 

The Department is opening a public comment period to receive comments on this 

determination and suggestions on other agency actions that should be considered 

‘significant’ for the purpose of conducting EJ Assessments in the future.  

This public comment period will run from June 21, 2023 through December 31, 2023. 

 

  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapp.leg.wa.gov%2FRCW%2Fdefault.aspx%3Fcite%3D34.05.328&data=05%7C01%7CJWisehart%40agr.wa.gov%7C145a39260cec4d73244408db6c12e242%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638222600589571403%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4ADi7KAi592SQEJikBRQEcpWGv10jJfjYjP0Ed9M86U%3D&reserved=0


 

To submit comments or ask questions related to the Department’s implementation of 

the environmental justice requirements, please contact: 

 

Jill Wisehart, Environmental Justice Coordinator: 

1111 Washington Street SE / PO Box 42560 

Olympia, WA 98504-2560 

Phone: 360-974-9768 

Email: envjustice@agr.wa.gov 

mailto:wsdarulescomments@agr.wa.gov

